ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS ASSOCIATION

ASSOCIATION MEETING

JUNE 21, 2007

The Association meeting was called to order by President, Jim Arnold.  Jo West Taylor submitted a copy of the current financial report to the full body.  Treasurer, Becky Gattas, distributed a copy of the minutes of the last meeting.  A motion was made, duly seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes as submitted.

1. Jim Arnold announced the winners of this year's $500 Association Scholarships.  The winners are: Haley Morgan - granddaughter of Union County Treasurer Linda Morgan, Jared Harris - granddaughter of Lawrence County Treasurer Lyda Ann Harris; and Margaret Elizabeth Gattas - daughter of Phillips County Treasurer Becky Gattas.

2. A proposed Association voting process was read and explained by President, Jim Arnold.  He clarified the issued by stating that he wanted the Association election process to be as fair as possible and allow anyone to nominate themselves if they choose.  He also stated that he would not seek reelecting.

3. Alvin Black advised the group to contact their congressman for support of the Forest Reserve Money.  He stated that the President issued a one year extension but counties need the 5-year renewal to secure these funds.  A motion was made, duly seconded, and passed unanimously by acclamation to support a Resolution concerning this matter.  Alvin Black volunteered to write the resolution.

4. Sharp County presented a signature sheet supporting a four-year term for county elected officials.  There was no action taken on the matter at this time.

5. A committee, made up of Alvin Black, Marlene Hite, Jo West Taylor, and Deanna Ratcliffe, was appointed to review Treasury Legislation for clean up purposes.

6. Jim Arnold advised the group to update their web site information and of the progress of the Association Directory Booklet.  Jo West Taylor agreed to send out a form for all updated information for each county.  It was recommended that the Treasurers include their cell phone numbers.

7. Jim informed the group that Donna Nichols and Christy Webb have volunteered to be on the Good Timers Committee for the next two years.

8. The group was informed that the next Association meeting will be Held October 18 & 19 at Petti Jean.

There being no other business brought before the Association, a motion was made, duly second, and passed unanimously to adjourn.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rebecca Gattas

Secretary ACTA

